
 

 

Oifig an Stiúrthóir Náisiúnta Caipiteal agus Eastáit  
Ospidéal Sir Patrick Dun, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íocht.                          
Baile Átha Cliath 2 D02 P667 
 

Office of the National Director Capital & Estates 
Sir Patrick Dun’s, Lower Grand Canal Street, Dublin 2  
 

 

Mr Pat Buckley, TD  

Dail Eireann, 

Leinster House, 

Kildare Street 

Dublin 2 

  

 

22nd November 2022 

 

 
PQ 54650/22* To ask the Minister for Health when the extension and 
refurbishment of 33 beds at Kanturk Community Hospital, County Cork will be 
completed; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Pat Buckley 

PQ 54651/22* To ask the Minister for Health when works will be completed on the 
50 bed replacement unit in Youghal Community Hospital, County Cork; and if he 
will make a statement on the matter. -Pat Buckley 

PQ 54652/22* To ask the Minister for Health when the refurbishment and 
extension plus 71 beds will be completed in St. Patrick’s Community Hospital, 
Fermoy, County Cork; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Pat Buckley 

Dear Deputy Buckley,  

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context 

of the above Parliamentary Questions which you submitted to the Minister for Health 

for response.  

 

Kanturk Community Hospital, County Cork  

The project to extend and refurbish an area for 33 beds at Kanturk Community Hospital, 

County Cork is expected to be complete in Quarter 3, 2023.  

 

Youghal Community Hospital, County Cork 

Enabling works for the 50 bed replacement unit at Youghal Community Hospital are 

due to commence in Quarter 4, 2023. The main construction works are due to 

commence in Quarter 1, 2024.  The project is anticipated to complete in Quarter 4, 

2025. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

St. Patrick’s Community Hospital, Fermoy, County Cork 
The extension and refurbishment project to accommodate 71 beds at St. Patrick’s 

Community Hospital, Fermoy, County Cork is expected to be completed at the end of 

Quarter 2, 2023. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
_____________________ 

Paul de Freine 

National Director,  
Capital & Estates 

 

 
 


